Susan Chadwick

From: Lauren Ashworthl

Sent: 23 July 2019 16:52

To: Marcus Asquith

Cc: Susan Chadwick

Subject: RE: New Premises Licence Application
Marcus,

New Premises Licence application in respect of The Hill, Ski Rossendale

Thank you for the consultation. As the local planning authority commenting on licensing applications, we focus the
response on the effect of the licensable activities at the premises in question, on persons living and working in the
area around the premises. Public nuisance is the reduction of the living and working environment of other persons
tiving and working in the area of the licensed premises.

In the case of The Hill at Ski Rossendale, the local planning authority must object to the proposed license in relation
to the playing of amplified music at this time. When planning permission was granted for a new café building
(planning application no.2018/0105), it was subject to a condition {condition 4) which prohibits the use of a sound
amplification system unless and until full details have been submitted to and approved by ourselves. This is in the
interests of public nuisance and neighbour amenity, as the music has the potential to cause unacceptable noise
disturbance to neighbours. No such application has been made to the LPA and as such, we must object to the
granting of this license until such time that an application to discharge the condition has been submitted and
approved.

Should you need anything further from me please let me know.
Kind regards,

Lauren Ashworth MRTPI

Principal Planning Officer — Development Managemeni
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